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CHANGES TO THE APPENDIX TO THE WORKERS’ COMPENSATION
ASSIGNED RISK POOL PLAN OF OPERATION-

PERFORMANCE STANDARDS FOR SERVICING CARRIERS

EFFECTIVE DECEMBER 31, 1997
_________________________________________________________

The Commissioner of Insurance has ordered the following changes in the
Appendix to the Pool Plan of Operation:

Under the Plan APPENDIX section captioned “DETERMINING THE SERVICING
CARRIER FEE,” delete the current paragraph 6. and substitute the following:

6. On or before December 31 of each year, the Commissioner shall indicate
whether an on-site audit of all servicing carriers by a firm designated by
the Division shall be undertaken the following year to measure its
performance during one or more completed calendar years.  In making a
determination on this matter, the Commissioner shall consider whether
use of an outside firm for an annual audit would be economically feasible
because of the size of the Pool or the segment of the Pool serviced by
servicing carriers.  The Bureau may order that carriers perform self-audits
during any years that outside audits are not ordered by the
Commissioner; provided, however, that no servicing carrier fee shall be
affected by any self-audit of result or evaluation relating thereto.  Each
audit by a firm designated by the Commissioner shall encompass the
preceding three years, or all the years since the last such audit was
conducted, whichever is the shorter period.  All the servicing carrier fees
for the entire period that is the subject of a one-year or multi-year outside
evaluation shall be adjusted to reflect the score or scores given each
carrier on such evaluations in accordance with this Plan.
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We are attaching revised Pages 44 and 45 to the Pool Plan of Operation, which
reflect these changes, replacing current pages in your copy of the Plan.

In Notice to Pool Carriers No. 98-1 dated January 5, 1998, we advised that we
have received notification from the Commissioner that she is suspending performance
evaluations of servicing carriers during calendar year 1998.

NORMAN R. FONTAINE
Vice President of Industry Affairs

NRF/sf
Attachments






